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 Covid 19 – Portsmouth Child Protection Conferences – information and key principles for Partners 

· All ICPCs and RCPCs will continue to be held in line with current legislation and guidance regarding information sharing, partner participation and timescales. However, the way in which attendees participate in conferences will be undertaken differently using alternative methods. Conferences should have information available from all key agencies. 

· Given the recent government announcement (23/3/20), face to face conferences will not be held and all conferences will be held virtually. ICPC's and transfer In's will be held through conference calls with the family and core members. RCPC's will be held through phone calls between the Child Protection Advisor and each agency and discussion with the family. 

·  In order to continue to safeguard the most vulnerable children we ask that it remains a requirement for partner agencies to share their ICPC reports 48 hours in advance of the conference to the SQT admin as usual. SQT admin will then share as appropriate.

· SQT admin will forward the RCPC social worker’s report to the family and all invited professionals 24 hours before conference. Each agency will need to ensure that they have a representative that will be able to read reports and participate in the conference process virtually. 

· Social workers will need to ask families for an email address where they can safely receive conference reports.

· Partner agencies are required to share their reports with families in advance of ICPC's as usual. It is the responsibility of agencies to ensure they have safe and appropriate arrangements in place to enable this to happen. 

· If a confidential section is required in the conference, then agencies will need to email the SQT in box 24 hours prior to conference. The Child Protection Advisor will decide if and how this information is disseminated to the invited attendees. ICPC's and TI's will not be stopped once families are on the call for confidential slots.

· Social workers and partner agencies will need to record parents' views clearly within their reports. 

· We acknowledge that attendance/participation (even virtually) will be difficult for some agencies who have staff sickness/self-isolation. The key principle is the conference having the necessary information to make safe decisions. It is therefore crucial that if an agency is unable to participate, information is sent to the Chair to enable the conference to proceed. 

· The CP Chair will conduct the conference via conference calling and at the end will discuss the concerns and ask for a view regarding the type of plan, from each agency. Each professional will need to highlight their reasons verbally given their rationale behind their decision. This will enable clear rationale, decision making and recording. 

· Minutes will be made of all ICPC's, TI's and RCPC's. A minute taker will be present on conference calls (ICPC's and TI') to do this and the Child Protection Advisor will be making notes during phone calls (RCPC's) which will be used to complete minutes which will be sent out in the usual way.

· Child Protection plans will be sent out by email. All agencies need to ensure that they have provided the Child Protection Advisor or SQT business Support with a secure email address where plans can be sent to. 

Denise Lingham					Sarah Daly
Head of Safeguarding Monitoring			Deputy Director Children Services
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